RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

APRIL 13, 2006

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the cafeteria on April 13, 2006.  Meeting was called to order by Mr. Coffey at 2:35.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jeanne Crockard, Helene Harris, Chris Kirkwood, Antonio Menendez, Mark Adams and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The council recognized the following visitors: Jennifer Wiseman, Ann Wilkie, Peggy Circle, Amanda Johnson, and Stephanie Lucas.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the March 8 meeting.  Mr. Adams made a motion to approve the minutes. Mr. Menendez seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

March Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

TITLE I 

Ms. Wilkie presented a report on Title I.  Title I Parent Involvement Policy and School Learning Compact have been approved by the Title I Committee.  Five parents are members of the committee.  The Parent Involvement Policy is included in the handbook.  The Title I Learning Compact goes home for parents to sign with the beginning of year packets.  Ms. Crockard made a motion to accept the Title I Parent Involvement Policy and the School Learning Compact.  Mr. Adams seconded the motion.  Motion passed by consensus.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Student Services Committee report was given by Ms. Lucas.  Vehicle Career Day was a big success.  There were 16 presenters.    Staff provided a nice luncheon that day and thank you cards were sent to the presenters.  Ms. Lucas sent an inquiry out to teachers for suggestions for next time. Teachers asked if we could have the presentation after testing.  Weather was a little cold.  We might consider doing this in the fall.  Ms. Wiseman stated that there were a really good variety of careers represented.  Ms Lucas said that 14 of the Kentucky Career Clusters were covered.  Every other year we do vehicle career day, then on the alternate year, career presentations are done in the classroom.

Instructional Committee report was given by Ms. Johnson.  Textbooks will be ordered from Scott Foresman, the county approved vendor for this adoption year.  Math Wall of Fame is up.  Mr. Coffey is recognizing students on the morning announcements.  The last pieces have been posted on the Writing Wall of Fame.  There will be one more breakfast with the principal.  The committee sold textbook sample kits for $100.00.

Climate Committee report was given by Ms. Cirlce.  They are working on Awards Day.  Money will come from PTA and from the school budget.  Student achievements are being announced.  Playground mulch needs to be raked.  Mr. Coffey said we would be getting rid of the seesaws, because of accident reports.  It is encompassed into the new building contract to take down the playground and reinstall it when we are ready.  A work order will be sent to repair the swing set.  Regarding the flower fund/phone tree:  guidelines for phone tree use will be compiled.  We will try to utilize the daily bulletin for updates regarding employee news.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

This month, which included 2 weeks that we were out for Spring Break, there were 2 accidents in the gym, 3 in classrooms, 3 on the playground, 1 in the bathroom, and 1 in the parking lot.

BUDGET

06-07 Budget Committee consisted of:  Billy Coffey, Cathy Yates, Amanda Johnson, Helene Harris and Linda Lawson.  The committee met and decided to approve most of the special requests by teachers.  The committee approved attached budget, which was presented to SBDM members.  Ms. Harris made a motion to approve the 06-07 budget.  Mr. Adams seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

OTHER BUSINESS

Ms. Manson could not be present for the meeting, but sent a letter and proposed hand-out for the committee to review regarding special vision screening.  She also sent a ream of paper to defray cost of printing.  The committee reviewed the proposal.  Mr. Coffey will confer with Carol Cantwell regarding the screening information.  Ms. Kirkwood suggested that the information would be helpful for teachers to recognize this special vision problem in students.

Ms. Wiseman asked that notice regarding dress code be sent to parents, with special note of tank tops.

AGENDA FOR MAY 10, 2006 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

IV. FINANCIAL REPORTS

V. COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Professional Development Committee (Allison Scherer)

B. Components:

1. Academic Performance (Jeanne Crockard)

2. Learning Environment (Helene Harris)

3. Efficiency (Chris Kirkwood)

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VII. 06-07 SBDM NEW MEMBERS

VIII. ANNUAL REPORT

IX. OTHER BUSINESS

X. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

XI. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Adams made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Menendez seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:40.

.
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Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                       Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
